
CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD 
LOS ANGELES REGION 

 
NOTICE OF LODGING OF AMENDED AND RESTATED CONSENT JUDGMENT 

 
WRITTEN COMMENTS DUE BY 
5:00 P.M., December 11, 2014 

 
 
Notice is given that on November 6, 2014, an Amended and Restated Consent Judgment and 
Final Order (Amended Consent Judgment) in The People of the State of California, ex rel., 
Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region v. The Boeing Company, Case No.  
56-2010-00371686-CU-MC-SIM, was lodged with the Superior Court of the State of California, 
County of Ventura.  
 
In 2010, the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region (Regional 
Board) sought judicial civil penalties from The Boeing Company (Boeing) for its failure to comply 
with the terms of its National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit No. 
CA0001309 at its Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL). The Regional Board and Boeing 
agreed to settle the matter pursuant to the terms of a Consent Judgment, which required Boeing 
to pay a civil penalty and fund a Supplemental Environmental Project. In the Consent Judgment, 
Boeing also agreed to the imposition of stipulated penalties for future violations of Boeing’s 
NPDES permit from the period of January 1, 2010 through December 31, 2014. This Amended 
Consent Judgment extends the period for the imposition of stipulated penalties for future 
violations of Boeing’s NPDES permit through December 31, 2016 and extends the expiration 
date of the Amended Consent Judgment to June 30, 2017. 
 
You may submit written comments, which must be received by 5:00 p.m. on December 11, 
2014. Comments should be addressed to Boeing Settlement, C/O Executive Officer, Regional 
Water Quality Control Board, 320 West 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, CA 90013 or 
emailed to Russ.Colby@waterboards.ca.gov. Please refer to Boeing Settlement.  The Amended 
Consent Judgment may be examined at the Regional Board’s office, at the address listed 
above, or at http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/. For additional information, please 
contact Russ Colby at (213) 620-6373 or Russ.Colby@waterboards.ca.gov. 
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